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Prairie Bowmen Archery 
Club is a  private, not for 
profit Archery Club 
established in 1954. 
 
Our indoor range is located 
at 1432 N. Cotner Blvd., 
Lincoln, NE and is open to 
our members 7 days a 
week/24 hours a day. 

 
Board Members 

 
President: 
 Jim Tubbs 
 402-430-7783 
 jimtubbs@windstream.net 
 
Target Rep: 
 Chad Morgan 
 402-520-0343 
 clmorgan72@gmail.com 
 
Bowhunter Rep: 
 Danny Tubbs 
 402-525-3695 
 dtubbs402@gmail.com 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
 Chris Benson 
 402-540-0524 
 hoosierdaddy_ne@yahoo.com 
 
Range Master: 
 Brian Krogman 
 402-499-0470 
 briankrogman@gmail.com 
 
Youth Education Coordinator: 
 Steve Woitaszewski 
 402-450-3427 
 swoit@allophone.com 
 
Communication Coordinator: 
 Bob Larsen 
 402-610-2999 

 larsenrk2@gmail.com 

President's Message 
by Jim Tubbs 

 

 

I hope everyone is staying safe and your turkey seasons are going great. 
I’m Sure I’m like most folks and can’t wait until this pandemic is over and 
we can get back to normal or the new normal. 

If you’ve been to the indoor range lately, you’ll notice a new storefront. 
The property owner decided to move up her plans for new windows and 
they were installed last week. It makes the building look amazing. As I’m 
writing this article, the roof is also being redone. Both of these will make a 
big difference on utilities. 

We now have 3 target sponsors at the range and a few more are 
interested. Blue River Archery, Big Game Conservation Association – 
Lincoln Chapter and Glass Act Photography are current sponsors. If you 
are interested or know someone or a business, that would be interested, 
the cost is $150.00 plus a 3x4 banner. 

As I told you all in the last newsletter, the outdoor range has been sold 
and the board is in the process of organizing items at the range for sale. 
As soon as we have made an inventory of items, we plan to have a sale 
to club members. This most likely won’t happen until sometime in June. 

The indoor range is still open to members! 

Jim Tubbs 

Find us on your favorite social 

media! 



 
 
 
 
  

Secretary/Treasurer Report 
by Chris Benson 

 

The 4/18/2020 Board meeting was called to order at 12:00 pm at the outdoor range.  
 
Board members present were:  Jim Tubbs, Brian Krogman, Steve Woitaszewski, Danny Tubbs, 
Chad Morgan, Bob Larsen and Chris Benson.  
 
Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved followed by the Treasurer’s report. 
 
Bowhunter:  No report. The corona virus has the leagues shut down at this time. 
 
Youth:  Steve reported the 5 people in the class are continuing, (4 are in one family). July 21st is 
the scheduled start for the next session. 
 
Rangemaster:  Brian has moved the target stands to the parking lot to prevent usage.  A couple 
of crossbow targets have been installed at the indoor range. 
 
Target:  Chad reported 5-6 shooters are continuing to shoot on league night. 
 
Communication:  Bob reported no problems at this time. 
 
New business:  The Nebraska Game & Parks Commission is planning to purchase some of our 
target stands. 
 
Discussion was held regarding removing all the Club’s personal property from the outdoor range. 
Tentative plans are to possibly have a garage/yard sale for members on a Saturday, then open up 
to the public on Sunday. 
 
Discussion was held regarding what to do with the proceeds from the sale of the outdoor range.  
The two basic options are regular CD’s or an ICS (Insured Cash Sweep) account at Cornhusker 
Bank.  With the latter, the entire amount will be insured by the FDIC and the funds are 
completely liquid for our access at any time.  It was moved and seconded to place the funds in 
the ICS account at Cornhusker Bank.  The motion was approved unanimously.  
 
New member applications were reviewed and approved for:  the Matt Winternheimer family, 
William Van Setten II family, Ben Woods, Ethan Anderson and Elizabeth Clinger. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for 12:00 noon on May 16 at the outdoor range.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Chris Benson 
Secretary/Treasurer  



Our members have worked very hard to 

provide a Safe, Clean and Enjoyable 

environment for our sport. Help keep our 

range clean and targets in great shape. 

Reminder:  Broadhead arrows are not allowed 

at our indoor range. 

 
 
 

Keep your equipment safe 
and convenient at the 
indoor range.  Lockers 

available for only $50/year. 
Contact Chris Benson 

(Secretary/Treasurer) for 

more information. 

Missing something? 
Found something? 

Be sure to leave any found 
items in the "break room" area. 

In an effort to save our club money and get 
important news and events out to you in a 
timely manner, please make sure we have a 
current email address for you so you don't 
miss out.  Mailings will only be sent out odd 
months. 
 
Ask your fellow Prairie Bowmen members if 
they are receiving emails from our Club.  If 
not, have them check their spam folder for 
pbarchery@gmail.com or send their info to 
Bob (Communication Coordinator). 

Contact one of your 

Prairie Bowmen Board Members 

 

 

 

Van Setten Family (William II, Jill, Jake, Jacque) 

Lloyd Family (Keith, Mary, Walter) 

Ethan Anderson 

Rachel Beeney 

Elizabeth Clinger 

Ben Woods 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder:  Per the State Directed Health Measure, 

please make sure when you are visiting the indoor 

range that gatherings of 10 or more people are 

prohibited and practice the required 6' social 

distancing. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 

Make sure to watch your email for cancellations, changes or additions to this calendar. 

 

Contact area clubs regarding the status of their shoots. 
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Marked 3-D National 
Championships - 
Redding, CA 
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Board Meeting @ 12pm 
Former Outdoor Range 
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Items in yellow are held at the Prairie Bowmen Indoor Range 
(1432 N. Cotner Blvd.) 

CAC Quad 3-D 

 


